
Baycliff Civic League
Minutes of the General Membership Meeting

September 25, 2006

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by President Bill Westerndorf at 7:05 P.M. in the 
cafeteria of Alanton Elementary School.

Attendance
A membership count was taken.  There were 57 people in attendance.  A quorum was 
established.

Announcement
Bill Westerndorf announced change in meeting order.  Due to guest speaker Mayor Myra 
Oberndorf, who had another engagement elsewhere after 8 P.M., we would hear from the 
Mayor first, along with Councilman Jim Wood.  The Mayor spoke for one hour, touching
on the three most important issues brought to her attention from our neighborhood 
questionnaire.

1- Concern regarding speeding in our neighborhood
2- City taxes
3- Oceana and it’s future

Jim Wood took over at 8 p.m. to answer any questions, as Mayor Myra Oberndorf had to 
leave.

Minutes
Bill Westerndorf announced no minutes would be read, due to meeting running over 
time.  

Treasurer’s Report
Bill Swank was brief going over copy of Treasurer’s Report handed out.

Fall Festival
Sandy Barea spoke briefly about this year’s Fall Festival, which will be held on Saturday,
Oct. 28th from 3-5:30 p.m.  Sandy announced that Eddie Almeda volunteered to cater 
again this year.  There will be pony rides, a petting zoo, crafts, and plenty of food.  A sign
up sheet went around, or you may contact Sandy directly to volunteer.

Safety Issues
A uniformed Virginia Beach Police Officer spoke about the rumors that have been going 
around regarding gang activity in Virginia Beach.  She also advised to take brochures 
with you, as she had a table full of information.

Announcements
No announcements were made.



Unfinished Business
Bill Westerndorf informed us that the speed trailer was back on Baycliff Dr.  He observed
4 out of 6 residents, speeding up as they passed the trailer, causing it to read top speed it 
was capable of registering.  We are the problem, Bill stated, and asked that we all make a 
conscious effort to simply obey the law.  This would avoid the next step, which would be 
to obtain 75% of Baycliff residents’ signatures on a petition, which would then put into 
affect a mandatory $200 minimum fine for speeding in our neighborhood.

Old Business
A question was asked regarding the outcome of the speed survey.  Answer given was to 
read the email.  

New Business
No new business.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 P.M..


